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1. Can you please clarify whether this RFSOQ has any DBE or SBE participation goals?  
 

This RFSOQ has no DBE or SBE participation requirements or goals. CCJPA does not 
anticipate any funding sources that require DBE or SBE participation or participation 
goals for contractor work performed under the PM/CM contract to be awarded. CCJPA 
capital projects are primarily funded by the State of California (which does not allow 
discrimination for contracting) and the Federal Railroad Administration (which is not part 
of USDOT’s DBE program). As an agency, the CCJPA Board has not adopted any 
resolutions or procurement policies regarding DBE or SBE participation goals for 
contracts. 
 

2. Key Personnel are limited to no more than 15. Since there are 10 Key Personnel 
positions (1 Program Manager and 9 Resident Engineers) – are we to show an 
additional 5 RE as we see as key to show additional depth to the other 9? We are still 
allowed show the 10 Support Staff positions as well, correct?  
 
10 resumes maximum should be submitted for Key Personnel, and 10 resumes 
maximum for Support Staff. Within the Key Personnel list, 9 resumes maximum should 
be for Resident Engineers, and one for a Program Manager.  
 

3. Do we need to have our subs disclose all work performed for CCJPA within the last 5 
years? 
 
Yes, please disclose any work that proposed subcontractors have performed for CCJPA 
within the last 5 years.  
 

4. Page 11 of the RFSOQ, Section (ii) Program Manager states…the Program Manager 
shall have a PE or be a PMP/CCM. Since PMP and CCM certifications are nationally 
recognized, can a non-California, Professional Civil Engineer license also be recognized 
for this position? 

 
Yes. 

 
5. Question: CCJPA requests that we provide our audited financial statements as part of the 

proposal. Our accounting department prefers to send these directly to our clients rather 
than including them in the SOQ document. Would CCJPA permit us to submit these 
separately via email and place a statement on this form that we have submitted them 
separately? If so, please provide an email address to send them to. 
 
The audited financial statements – at the proposer’s discretion – may send those directly 
to the same email contact for this project but indicate that they are provided separately in 
the main body of the response. 

 
 


